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GOODWILL  AND  FOUNDATION  Communities have asked 

ZNA to support their application for funding from the 

state's affordable rental housing program. They are pro -

posing to renovate the existing Goodwill store at 2800 

South Lamar and build 108 -115 affordable apartments 

above the new store. ZNA's membership will be asked to 

vote to support the application at our general meeting on 

Feb. 25. 

 All the properties fronting on this part of South 

Lamar are zoned for vertical mixed use (VMU) under a 

proposal presented to the City Council by ZNA in 2007. 

In terms of ZNA's VMU criteria ( ZNews July 2007, p. 3), 

the Goodwill proposal is nearly perfect, and that is why 

the ZNA executive committee is recommending that we 

support it.  

 Most of the mixed use projects (Continued on page 5) 
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I AM  HONORED  to represent the Zilker neighborhood as 

your District 5 Austin ISD Trustee. Thank you for this 

opportunity to provide some highlights about the pro -

posed AISD bond election.  

 The Board of Trustees is scheduled to vote February 

25 on the scope, size, and tax implications of a final ver -

sion of a proposed May 2013 Bond Program to address 

capital improvements across the district. In the current 

version of the proposal, all  AISD schools are slated to 

receive systemic repairs such as (Continued on page 4)  
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Austin's First Ever Independent Districting Commission  

You voted for 10 - 1, so sign up for it by February 22  
In November, Zilker neighbors voted overwhelmingly in favor of an independent commission to draw 

the lines for 10 new City Council districts. This commission could set a new standard for redistricting 

across the state, but it won't work if ordinary Austin voters don't volunteer to serve. It especially 

needs more women and minority applicants. Visit austintexas.gov/10 -ONE to find out if you qualify.  

Austin ISD Bond Proposal Overview  
   by District 5 AISD Trustee Amber Elenz  
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DO YOU  LIKE  THE  TREES  in Little Zilker Park? Do 

you enjoy the park after dusk under the field 

lights? Do you walk or jog on the granite path? 

Are your kids wild about the playscapes? Are you 

glad to have working water fountains and trash 

cans that get emptied? If you think any of these 

are important, then please join the Friends of 

Little Zilker Park (FLZP).  

 The volunteers of FLZP have made these and 

other park improvements a reality over just a 

few short years. ZNA established the group with 

its share of the 2006 Rolling Stones parks dona -

tion, and now we need your help to continue 

these efforts.  

 Austin's Parks and Recreation Department 

(PARD) operates as an underfunded, thinly 

stretched organization, and city staff respond to 

the initiatives of parks volunteers. That means 

that improvements and adequate maintenance 

in neighborhood parks require neighborhood 

time and effort.  

 Besides adding more than 100 trees to the 

park and school campus, FLZP volunteers have 

helped to install irrigation systems and have 

even hand-watered trees through the drought. 

We worked with Austin Energy to upgrade the 

field lights, with PARD to fund and place the 

granite trail, and with the Zilker PTA and ZNA 

to purchase a drinking fountain and coordinate 

the design, permitting, and hiring of a local 

Become a Friend of Little Zilker  
 by Gina Diehl, FLZP chair  

licensed contractor required to get it installed.  

 FLZP has more ideas and some funding.  

 Would you like to have a boccee ball court or 

washer pit in the park? Does the park need a 

shade sail? Do you have gardening or landscaping 

skills to contribute? Can you write a grant applica -

tion? Do you want a more inviting and safer entry 

to the park? The ZNA executive committee has 

dedicated the last of the Rolling Stones fund to 

redesign the Bluebonnet entrance to the park, 

focusing on improvements to the concrete ramp. 

FLZP and the hard -working parks staff will need 

your help to plan and complete new projects and to 

maintain what we have already accomplished. 

Please join us!  

 Contact us at littlezilker@gmail.com. Subscribe 

to the FLZP Yahoo group to keep up with plan -

ning, meetings, and events. Get involved. Little 

Zilker Park needs you!   

THE  AUSTIN  CITY  COUNCIL  recently passed a res -

olution to create a new ordinance that would 

allow businesses located within 1,000 feet of city 

parks to use public parking lots within those 

parks to meet commercial parking requirements.  

 More than 3,200 businesses are located within 

1,000 feet of city parks throughout the city. That 

represents thousands of parkland parking spaces 

that could become unavailable to park users. 

There's no doubt that if this ordinance passes, 

park users will have to compete with businesses 

to park at city parks.   

 Taxpayers pay for park parking lots. Allowing 

businesses near parks to use these lots provides 

them with parking at  taxpayer expense and is un -

fair to other businesses. Using park parking lots 

for commercial business purposes is a bad prece -

dent and will further increase the commercializa -

tion of our parks.  

 Council members Laura Morrison and Kathie 

Stop Commercial Parking in Our Parks  
 by David King, ZNA Zoning Co -chair  

On FLZP's wish list:  

redesigning the ramp and 

Bluebonnet entrance to 

Little Zilker Park.  

Photo taken in July 2012, 

during installation of the 

new playscape. 
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Tovo voted against the City Council 

resolution and are fighting to 

increase funding for city parks. The 

ZNA executive committee is 

opposed to the new ordinance and 

will be supporting an Austin 

Neighborhoods Council resolution 

to that effect (see ANCWeb.org).  

 Please tell the Austin City 

Council to vote against the park -

land parking ordinance and urge 

them to increase funding for our 

Parks and Recreation Department. 

You can do that by signing the For 

Austin Parks petition at 

tinyurl.com/ForAustinParks.  

FLZP's next big event is  

It's My Park Day   

on Saturday, March 2 .  

We will be weeding and mulching 

the crepe myrtles and other trees. 

Bring work gloves, shovels, rakes, 

wheelbarrows, and other  

useful implements.  

Be sure to wear a hat and  

bring your own  

water bottle and coffee mug.  

Please RSVP to 

littlezilker@gmail.com  

so we can send you updates. 
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(Continued from page 1) air conditioning, plumb -

ing, and roofing that were identified through a 

comprehensive facility analysis. In addition, cam -

puses had the opportunity to submit recommen -

dations through school -driven individual campus 

plans. For the first time ever, each school com -

munity had direct input into these plans through 

their Campus Advisory Councils.  

 In my opinion, this move toward a greater 

community voice was driven in part by Zilker -

area parents and neighbors who have invested 

time and energy into understanding and speak -

ing out about the true needs for their school. 

While there is room for improvement in this new 

process, it is a step in the right direction, and 

Zilker is leading the way! As a result of its pro -

active approach, Zilker Elementary is slated to 

receive more than just the basics in this bond 

proposal, including a new gym, multipurpose 

room, and music room and renovations to some 

rooms and restrooms to accommodate Zilker's 

large numbers of special needs students. District -

wide improvements to technology, energy, food 

services, Fine Arts, P.E./Athletics, and Career 

and Technology also show up in the bond propos -

�D�O�����$�O�O���R�I���W�R�G�D�\�·�V���=�L�O�N�H�U-area children are likely to 

benefit from these improvements in some form 

over their AISD careers.  

 If this bond package passes, AISD estimates 

that new permanent additions will reduce port -

ables by 16%. This, too, is a step in the right di -

rection. Several trustees have expressed a desire 

to devise a plan to decrease the use of portable 

buildings. I will keep you updated on this.  

 As always, there is a cost to consider. The 

total now stands at about $898 million (down 

from the $1.3 billion originally proposed), which 

would require AISD to increase taxes for its 

interest and sinking budget (I&S) by 3.5 cents, 

adding about $70 per year to the taxes on a 

$200,000 home. The income that AISD receives 

from bonds goes directly into our schools and is 

�Q�R�W���V�X�E�M�H�F�W���W�R���´�U�H�F�D�S�W�X�U�H�µ�����R�U���5�R�E�L�Q���+�R�R�G��
distribution) to other school districts.  

 The proposal could change dramatically 

between now and February 25. Polls and surveys 

are being conducted (paid for privately) to gauge 

Austin voter support for a tax increase. With 

that information and more discussion, the Board 

of Trustees may decide to change the proposal. I 

encourage you to stay involved, stay informed, 

and stay active in supporting what Zilker and all 

AISD schools and their students need.  

 If you are looking for more details on the 

bond proposal, please visit www.austinisd.org 

�D�Q�G���V�H�D�U�F�K���I�R�U���´�3�R�W�H�Q�W�L�D�O���%�R�Q�G���3�D�F�N�D�J�H���µ���7�K�H�V�H��
numbers and plans can change daily until the 

vote on Monday, February 25.  

Zilker Voter Scorecard  
In the November election, redistricting moved 

Zilker to AISD District 5. Amber Elenz won 63% 

of the Zilker vote. Despite intense interest in 

neighborhood school issues, turnout for this race 

at the bottom of a long ballot was low in Zilker, 

27% overall and only 9% in precinct 340.  


